






















STONEGATE VILLAGE OWNERS ASSOCIATION, INC.
ANNUAL MEMBERS AND BUDGET RATIFICATION MEETING MINUTES

NOVEMBER 23, 2020

CALL TO ORDER
The meeting was called to order at 6:02 p.m. by David Marshall, Stonegate Village Owners Association President, 
via Zoom Teleconference Meeting.  Notice was given to all members in accordance with the Bylaws of the Association.
Mr. Marshall noted that we did have a quorum to conduct the meeting. Mark L. Eames of PCMS was also present.

Mr. Marshall introduced the current Board Members:

Dave Marshall - President
Tom McHenry - Vice-President
Sean Donlin - 2nd Vice-President
Mike Sajdak- Secretary
Frank Silici - Treasurer

Mr. Marshall introduced Mark Eames with PCMS, the managing agent for the Association and advised that Mark
would run the remainder of the meeting.

APPROVAL OF THE 2019 ANNUAL MEETING MINUTES
Mr. Eames asked the homeowners in attendance to review the November 25, 2019 Annual Meeting Minutes, if they
had not already done so.  Motion was made and seconded to approve the minutes as written and presented.  The
minutes were unanimously approved as presented.

OFFICER AND COMMITTEE REPORTS

2020 FINANCIAL REPORT AND 2021 BUDGET RATIFICATION
Mr. Eames reviewed the 2020 financial condition of the Association and then presented the 2021 Budget.  Key points
discussed were as follows:

• Mr. Eames reviewed the budget  with the members and explained how the budget amounts were established
by the Board.  Mr. Eames noted that based upon the final decision of the Board of Directors regarding either
retaining The GarbageMan or selecting an alternate trash disposal contractor, the 2021 assessment may need
to be “trued up” for the singe family members, to address any difference in trash disposal costs, which
information/notification will be sent out to the membership once that decision is made.  

• It was noted that the assessment rate for 2021 will be increasing from $176.00 annually to $220.00 annually,
billed quarterly at $55.00 which is an increase of $11.00 per quarter or $3.67 per month from 2020 and the
650 attached homes being assessed $66.00 annually, which removes the unified trash service income out of
the attached homes assessment and takes the attached homes back to the 2012 assessment rate.

Due to less than a majority of the homeowners voting against the proposed 2021 budget (65 opposed), the 2021
budget was ratified and confirmed as presented. 

NEW BUSINESS

ELECTION OF DIRECTORS/SECRET BALLOT TABULATION RESULTS
Mark Eames announced that four homeowners had expressed an interest in serving on the Board of Directors: Dave
Marshall, Tom McHenry, Frank Silici and Patrick Walsh and write in nominees Sue Bennett, Andrew Cross, Samantha
Federico, Michael Galpin, Kyle Hammer, Lisa Hyvonen, Barbara Jacobs, Jeff Miller, James Moranor, Hunter Murray,
Adam Parker, Rich Ray and Matt Weiss, to fill the three open Board seats and the following individuals were re-
elected to serve a three year term on the Board of Directors based on the ballots received: Dave Marshall, Tom
McHenry and Frank Silici. 

Non-Binding Honey Bee and Trash Service Results: Mr. Eames reported the final non-binding survey tabulation for
the four survey questions that were mailed out to the membership below and noted that the attached home owners
were asked not to participate in the non-binding survey questions as they do not apply to the attached homes.  
• Honey Bee Survey Question One: 276 not in favor of the Association maintaining their current policy to not

allow Honey Bee Hives on a lot and 247 votes in favor of the Association maintaining their current policy. 
• Honey Bee Survey Question Two: 235 in favor of the Association establishing a regulation/guideline that

would allow an owner to maintain one (1) Honey Bee Hive on their lot.
• Trash Service Survey Question One: 363 in favor of extending the current contract with The Garbage Man and

155 not in favor of continuing with The Garbage Man.
• Trash Service Survey Question Two: 149 in favor of an increase in assessments for the community unified

trash service for 2021 and 27 not in favor of an increase in assessment.

HOMEOWNER ITEMS RELATED TO ASSOCIATION BUSINESS
Mark opened the floor to general questions.  One owner who resides on the north side of Lincoln requested that
consideration be given to provide additional holiday lighting in the new areas on the north side of Lincoln.  Mr. Eames
noted that additional lighting was added this year and that several of the new area entries do not currently have power
and that either the builders or the District would need to look at funding adding power to those areas in the future. 
Once the areas have been provided with power, additional lighting considerations can be given.

ADJOURNMENT
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 6:23 p.m.
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